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To: Senator Cohen, Representative Demicco and Distinguished Members of the Environment 

Committee 

From:  Lori Brown, Executive Director, CT League of Conservation Voters 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify IN SUPPORT of SB 753, An Act Concerning the State-

Wide Ban on Fracking Waste. 

 

Fracking waste contains dozens of chemicals — such as mercury, arsenic and lead — 

strongly linked to developmental or reproductive health problems. In addition, fracking 

waste contains radioactive materials, such as Radium-226 and Radium-228, and carcinogens 

such as benzene. Groundwater and water sources adjacent to fracking wastewater storage 

facilities are in danger of becoming contaminated by these toxic materials.  

 

While Connecticut does not conduct fracking activities, Connecticut is located near 

Pennsylvania, a central hub of the fracking boom. We cannot allow Pennsylvania — or other 

states — to dispose of their hazardous fracking waste in Connecticut. A statewide ban on 

fracking waste would also prohibit the de-icing of roads with fracking waste, which poses 

additional threats to our communities and environment.  A ban would also ensure that fracking 

waste could not be transported through our state, avoiding accidental spills of toxic waste should 

a serious accident occur during transport. 

 

In recent years, dozens of Connecticut municipalities have passed local ordinances that ban 

fracking waste.  Connecticut residents understand the threat of fracking waste in their 

communities. Permanently banning fracking waste is a move to protect Connecticut 

residents. On behalf of the CT League of Conservation Voters, thank you for considering this 

testimony as you deliberate a permanent ban on fracking waste in our state. 
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